
 

January 27, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Daniel Hawkins, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 521-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hawkins: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2043 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2043 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current statutes allow the Secretary of the Department for Children and Families to 

access KBI background checks as necessary for determining an individual’s qualifications for 

employment or participation in programs for the placement, safety, protection or treatment of 

vulnerable children or adults.  HB 2043 would allow the Secretary of the Department for Aging 

and Disability Services to have the same access. 

 

 Both the Department for Children and Families and the Department for Aging and 

Disability Services state that passage of HB 2043 would have no fiscal effect on state revenues 

or expenditures. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jackie Aubert, DCF  

 Brad Ridley, KDADS  


